Minutes of Llansaffraid Glyn Ceiriog Community Council held at Memorial Institute, Glyn Ceiriog on Thursday, 22nd June 2017
PRESENT: Cllrs. Barbara Roberts (Chair); Dafydd Morris; Jeff Davies; Eric Jones; Sara Davies; Trevor Bates; Julie Jeffreys; Dilys Bates (CA) for part of the Council; Jean Davies (Clerk)
1. WELCOME AND APOLOGIES ACCEPTED:  Anne Morris:  Eric Evans; Mair Evans:
2.  CONFIRMATION OR OTHERWISE OF MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – May meeting minutes found to be correct and signed accordingly
Matters arising
Defibrillator- The launch had taken place as planned.  The pin number (0169) had been passed on to the Wales Ambulance Service so that any one phoning up in an emergency would be informed of the number and able to access it.  Notification had also been placed on the defibrillator and the Glyn Valley and Siop Y Groes were aware of the pin number. 
Canolfan Ceiriog – A letter had been received from Neene Price Chair of the Trustees outlining the Centre’s changes that have been made to address recent ASB reports which appears to have made a difference and also that the tennis centre was now open to the public.  Mrs Neene expressed the Centre’s desire for a close working relationship with the Council.
Speed limit through Pandy and pavement – Clerk had received an email from Darren Green, Traffic Management and Signal Engineer WCBC.  Mr Green stated that:-
· Whilst he accepted that there is a lack of footway provision in and around many settlements within the Ceiriog Valley at this present time WCBC neither has the funding or opportunity to provide additional footways within this or indeed any other  areas of the County Borough
· If there is an issues with speeding traffic at these locations he suggested that this matter be reported to NWP who are empowered to enforce such matters
· If road signs are in poor condition he asked for a list so this could be addressed
Response from Dwr Cymru –
Email received form Dwr Cymru stating that following a site security risk assessment had concluded that the site is a ‘low risk and is very typical of other sites throughout (Dwr Cymru’s) operating area’.  It was also stated that the fence line is typical of a sit such as this and is in in a reasonable state of repaid and the security of the site will be enhanced by the measures Dwr Cymru have outlined in respect of securing the base of the fence to the ground.   However Dwr Cymru continues to explore potential options that could enhance protection of specific parts of the process.  However Dwr Cymru stated that this would be addition measures above and beyond those required at the site from a security perspective.  Dwr Cymru will contact the Council again by the 14th July with update on their progress in this regard once quotes have been received.
Dwr Cymru pointed out that due to concerns raised by the complainant and the Council in relation to children entering the site it recommended that raising awareness in relation to general safety should be carried out locally.  Dwr Cymru will therefore arrange for flyers to be distributed to local dwelling encouraging members of the public to report any incidents at the site. 
Bin for playing field –
Clerk had purchased a bin which should be delivered shortly – decision to be made where exactly to place the bin.  She had also been in touch with the Tidy Team who will place flowers in the old bin once this is emptied
Gardening Competition. 
Competition taking place on the 12th July with Mrs Tricia Lea from Whitehurst judging.  Clerk had placed a notice in the Glyn News alerting residents to the competition and asking them to contact her if they wanted to compete
Any other matter not listed: 
During the April meeting a report had been received regarding concerns about the lack of grill around the stream on the Old Road (corner past the Wood Mill).  In response Clerk had received an email from Nail Taunt Senior Flood Management Officer.  He stated that installing a grill at the entrance would increase the likelihood of debris catching on the screen.  This would slow down the flow of the water through the culvert increasing water levels within the channel and the risk of the water leaving the river channel.  If flood water was to get on to the road then this is likely to increase the flood risk to property downstream.  Therefore from a purely food risk point of view Mr Taunt did not recommend the installation of a screen at this location.
New Notice Board for Council matters – 
Councillors had as agreed met before this Council to decide whether or not the existing notice board was acceptable.  Councillor had concluded that with a little attention then it would be fit for purpose.  Councillors Jeffreys agreed to undertake the work for which Councillors were grateful
3.  Community agent – 
Mrs Bates informed Council that Glyn Trian had appointed a new CA who had been shadowing her as part of her induction.
She is working with the editor of the Glyn News to edit the directory of agencies/clubs/activities etc. available in the Valley for residents.
The various groups are growing with the scrabble, cycling and walking groups as fully established.
She is making some useful links with the Health and Wellbeing network and has recently attended an Epilepsy Awareness workshop.
Councillors Bates stated that during a recent meeting held by WCBC it had been pointed out that in the nine areas where CAS’s are employed 92% of those who CA’s work with had reported a improvement in their quality of life.
Clerk had drafted a Data Protection Policy – this involved in the main the CA who had liaised with the Clerk regarding its contents.  Clerk now to circulate the draft to Councillors for their comments.  
With regard to Mrs Bates opting into the government pension scheme.  Clerk to meet with Councillor Davies regarding registration etc. of the Council/CA on to the scheme
4. Reports –
Clerk had received two quotes in respect of the work at the playing field.  
The first from Elfyn Edwards – quote for the work was £4672 .19 (including VAT). 
Second quote was from Eifion Owen quote for work £3999 plus VAT +£799.80 Total=£4798.00 
Therefore in line with Council policy decision made to aware the contract to Elfyn Edwards. 
However to agree health and safety and other issues it was agreed that Councillors would meet Mr Edwards at the playing field on Friday 23rd June at 6 p.m.
Clerk had also received quotes for the work of moving the fence at the cemetery
First quote from Elfyn Edwards £933.96 (including VAT)
Second quote Eifion Edwards £530.40 (including VAT)
However the first quote included replacing the fence which had not been asked for.  Therefore Clerk to ask Mr Edwards for a revised price based on moving the fence only.  
5.  LETTERS OF THANKS –  
Receipt from AON insurance for payment of insurance premium received

6.  CORRESPONDENCE
A .Bank Statement. – 
Clerk produced a statement showing £25432.56 in the current account (this includes the payments from WCBC to cover the CA project).  The accounts for the year ending 31.3.2017 are now being sent to the external auditors Grant Thornton together with supporting evidence and explanation for any anomalies
b. WCBC –  
c. Welsh Government - Letter regarding meetings being held in North and South Wales regarding nuclear waste disposal.  Noted
d. One Voice Wales – 
e. Any other Correspondence not listed
7.  Planning Applications –
Letter regarding approval of change of purpose of footpath no 55 - Councillor Bates stated that an appeal was being made against this decision
8 PAYMENTS
 A. Of outstanding account (Section 136 Legislative Powers)
		Jeff Davies			£294.67 - IB
		Dilys Bates			£501.40 – IB
		Bryn Jones (litter)		£40.00 – cheque
		Jean Davies			£500.00 – IB
[bookmark: _GoBack]		Postage/misc			£16.84		
b. Request for donation – (section 137) – 
		Cylch Meithrin			£200.00 (JD/JJ) - cheque
9. Any other matter not listed
Clerk asked to email Dave Williams WCBC re dismantling of the masts erected at Llechrydau which was a temporary agreement and whether or not plans were in place to dismantle them. 
Street light by the Old Vicarage and y Gamer on all day – Clerk to inform WCBC
Clerk to report large pot hold on High Street and also to express concerns regarding the very poor state of the road past Maes y Ffynnon on Church Hill
Blocked drains –Erw Wladys x 2 – Clerk to contact Street Scene
Grass needs cutting around the car park High Street and the Vicarage Field Lane –Clerk to contact Street Scene
Councillor Bates stated that the Glyn News website is not operational at the moment.  Also this year’s environmental day is scheduled for the 17th July   2017
Councillors Davies had been contacted by a concerned resident who routinely uses the buses stating that a return ticket to Oswestry was bought but on the return journey, which was with a different bus company, the ticket was not valid and she had to purchase a single ticket from Oswestry.  Not clear if there is an agreement with different bus companies to honour tickets in such circumstances.  Clerk to contact WCBC 

